An Information Note to Parents re Budget 2012

Dear Parents,

On behalf of the Board of Management, I wish to outline some key aspects of Budget 2012 and the impact of the proposals on this school.

On examining the education section of Budget 2012 two major areas of concern stand out, namely the reduction in the allocation of teachers to this and all second level schools and a 2% decrease in grants to the school in 2012.

The following is an outline of the proposals in each of these areas and the impact of such proposals on our school in the coming year.
· Allocation of Teachers

Up to now each school received an allocation for guidance/counselling in addition to the standard staffing allocation based on the number of pupils in the school. The removal of this additional allocation for guidance/counselling means fewer teachers will be allocated to each school commencing in September next.  This school will lose one teacher due to this measure.

Except in the case of increasing enrolment, every school will have fewer teachers allocated to it in 2012/13 than for the current year. A loss of teachers means a loss of subjects. Schools will be faced with an incredibly difficult choice of reducing the curriculum being offered to pupils. Subjects and programmes will be lost. Schools will be forced to choose between maintaining the important and valuable guidance/counselling provision against removing some important and valuable subjects or programmes from the timetable. 

   Taking into account the accumulative impact of all of the cuts in teacher allocations to schools since 2009, schools will find it impossible to provide the same level of subject options, programmes, class sizes and separate classes for higher and ordinary levels in the future.

· Financial Resources

A 2% cut in capitation and other grants in 2012 coming on top of a 5% reduction in 2011 means that many schools will find it impossible to make ends meet. A 2% decrease in grants means €11 less per pupil in 2012. This results in a total loss of  €6325 for this school in 2012. 

The financial well-being of schools is even more acute when one considers increases of up to 10% in the cost of essential items such as insurance, energy and transport charges for extra and co-curricular activities over the past year. All of this is happening at a time when €3 out of every €10 spent in this school each year must be raised locally. In the current recession such levels of fund-raising are very difficult to sustain in local school communities.

Budget 2012 will lead to a serious reduction in frontline services in education. It is important that you contact your local public representatives to express your serious concerns at the impact of the budget measures on this school and all second level schools over the coming year. We all must work together to alert members of the general public as to what is happening to our education system. Our children have only one chance to receive the best education possible – Budget 2012 is decreasing that chance in a major way.

Yours sincerely.

________________

School Principal

